MINUTES
EAST OHIO REGIONAL MEETING
FEBRUARY 29, 2020
Regional Executive:  Terry Muich
Regional Membership Director:  Cheryl Getzy
Regional Competition Director:  Ray Valentine
Regional Treasurer:  Susan Hamilton
ATTENDEES
Governors
Corvette Cleveland - Al Flanhofer

Buckeye Corvettes - Barb Kukasky
Mid Ohio Corvette - Cheryl Getzy

Mahoning Valley Corv - Sam Sicilia
Mound City Corvette -  Dave Brennan
Tiretown Corvette - Peggy Quine
North East Ohio Corv - TR Aldrich

Medina Corvette - Thomas Steinke
Kanawha Valley Corv - Charles Stephens
Competition Corvette - Fred Dugach
Corvette Canton - Mark Thurin
GUESTS
Steven Hamilton

Sarah Belcher

Ted Vannelli
Roger Flading


Sharon Burk

Linda Vannelli
Donald Burk


Peggy Stephens
Warren Obert
Terry Sells


Bob Hetrick

Rich Brooks
Bev Sells


Don Truitt

Alan Moore
Michael Getzy


Carol Truitt

Judy Sicilia
Jim Hartzler


Karen Santagata
Mark File
Gus Santagata
The meeting was called to order by RE Terry Muich at 9:33 am.  There are 10 Governors present, so we have a quorum.
Chuck Stephens led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.
A moment of silence was held for the following two members who we have lost since the last meeting, Phil Rine and Cal Woods both of Corvette Cleveland.
The Board members were introduced, as per protocol, Al Flanhofer has stepped down as RCD and Terry appointed Ray Valentine as RCD.  The Governors need to vote to accept Ray to finish Al's term.  Terry asked for anyone opposed to Ray finishing Al's term.  There were none.  There were none abstaining.  Therefore, Ray is the new RCD.  Chuck Stephens said to make this official he made a motion that Terry appoint Ray Valentine as RCD to replace Al Flanhofer.  Terry said actually the By Laws do state that the RE appoints the replacement and everyone has to approve it.  Ray said that Al will take care of everything that is going on tonight (at the Banquet), so as Ray sees it, Al's official duties will end after the Banquet.  Al has been really helpful to Ray so far.  
The guests introduced themselves.
Secretary - Ryki Woods
Terry asked if everyone had received the minutes.  He asked for any corrections or additions.  There were none.  Terry asked for a motion to approve the minutes as sent via email, motion made by Mark Thurin, Tom Steinke seconded, none opposed, none abstaining.  Motion passed unanimously.
RMD - Cheryl Getzy
Everyone should have received their new membership card.  Make sure all your club members have gotten theirs and if there are any names misspelled, let Cheryl know so she can get them remade.  If anyone did not receive theirs, let Cheryl know.  The high speed license date is not on the new cards.  Terry said since the high speed license is kind of a "moving target" because it might expire in the middle of the year, they didn't want to put it on.  However, anyone can go on line and print it out.  Ray Valentine said he will discuss this later in his report.  You can print it on line, put it on the back of your card and laminate it.
As of the National meeting the total membership in National was 17,098.  She has gotten a few new people in our Region already to be added.  We have  7 new clubs in National and we lost 6.  The largest club in our Region is Buckeye and there was a question that was brought up about the size of the clubs, you have to have at least 12 people to form a new club.  You have to have at least 7 people to keep an existing club.  
FCOA - Our Region has 138 members.  As everyone should know, as a child turns 16 they can go right into NCCC and some go to MAL (Members at Large) because their club may have By Laws that don't allow them to join until they are 18.  The new Director of FCOA is Shannon and he is mailing out a form to all the kids and on the back there is also an application if you have any other kids young enough to join.  He is being very active.  Terry mentioned that you can sponsor a child even if they aren't family and Cheryl said this is correct.  The one thing Cheryl said to remember is if a family moves be sure to notify FCOA of the new address, so it is up to the sponsor to make sure the address is current.  Cheryl asked for questions.  Warren asked how many clubs there were in National and Cheryl said she is guessing 252.  Barb Kukasky thought that Amelia told her the total number of clubs is 240.  Also, we gained 7 new clubs but lost 6 so we actually gained 1 new club.  It was mentioned that Blue Bars has 240 clubs.  Terry mentioned that the information is on line on the National site.  There were no further questions for Cheryl.
RCD - Ray Valentine
First of all, are there any questions.  Rich Brooks asked if under the new rules that are printed, supposedly we are supposed to put little stickers on the cars after they walk around and make sure they are approved to rally.  Are we planning to do a yearly tech again this year?  Ray said, the complicated thing, and they have not really discussed it as a Board yet, but the first speed events are April 23rd and 24th, so that will probably be the first opportunity to tech the cars, so that will require a lot of volunteers to get this accomplished and we will do the same thing we did last year, once you are teched, you are teched for the season.  As far as rallies go, he remembers reading that there is a tech for a rally and you basically do a safety inspection for the car, so that would fall in the same category as teching for a speed event.  Although for a speed event you need to tech things like seat belts, brakes, etc.  So you want to do the same thing for a rally, make sure the car is safe.  Then the inspection sticker can be put on the car there, that is another opportunity to tech the cars.  Rich then said, are we going to permit the race tech to roll over into the rally tech.  Ray said sure, it is a more comprehensive tech, an annual tech.  So Rich said continuing on that same vein, last year when you put the stickers on the cars, most of them went on the door, so someone had to be there to open it and Rich is wondering if we couldn't come up with a system where you put the inspection sticker either on their drivers license or their ID or something when they walk into Registration, all you have to do is check if they are teched.  Ray thought that is a good idea.  Then it wouldn't have to be done at race events, go back around and say its ok.  Ray said he would consider it.  Terry said even though we do a thorough tech, it is still recommended even with the annual that you do a walk around.  Basically a rally is easy to, Rich said you drove it there and Terry said even if you get it there, it might not pass the safety inspection.  Rich pointed out there is not even a place on the form to sign.  Ray said there is a Standing Rule that a car can be teched a\t any time, if somebody sees something like a wheel that is wobbling, so the car can be teched again.  Rich said he is just looking for a way to cut down on the excess stuff that had to be done prior to some of the events.  Al Flanhofer pointed out to Rich that there is no signature by design, we don't want the tech person to sign that because if you are doing tech and something goes wrong the tech person does not want to be held responsible.  Ray said, yes the owner is responsible for the car and Terry said that is why the owner signs it.  Do you by going out and putting a sticker on it saying this car is now approved?  Are you now in any way liable if that car messes up?  Al said they have been talking about this for years and years at the RCD meetings in St. Louis and Rich said why aren't they doing anything about it.  Al said they make a point that just because you are teching a car, you are not taking any responsibility for that car.  It is still the driver's responsibility to drive a safe car.  Terry said that comes from Legacy Insurance.  Al said you can have your car teched and you can pull 6 feet away and the brake lines give out.  We are not putting the car up on a lift and doing that thorough of a tech.  Something can happen right after the car is teched, but the thing to remember is the driver is responsible for his car.  Rich said ok, he has one other questions.  Under the new rally rules, you are supposed to supply two trophies, one for the driver and one for the navigator, however, the rule then says when they finish the rally, if it is a husband and wife team and they only want one, you only have to give them one.  But you have to make two anyway, so what difference does it make.  How should you handle this?  Terry said there is nothing in the rules that says you have to give out trophies immediately.  The only thing they say is how many awards have to be presented for how many cars in the class.  One award for every 10 cars is standard.  However, there is nothing in there that says when you have to give them out.  So if it is a gray area like that, then you just put on your flyer that awards will be mailed out or sent to you or presented to you later.  That would actually help out a lot of people, like the low speeds, how many cars are you going to get.  At a three day event, on the first day we get 20 cars and the next day you might get 2.  So the easiest way to handle that would be to announce who won and make arrangements to get their award to them at a later date.  There is nothing in the rules that says you have to give them out that day.  Ray said also, new people enjoy the fact that they are getting a trophy.  There are lot of people who have a lot of trophies, so if they don't get one, it wouldn't be a big disappointment.  Terry said to take it a little farther, nothing in the rules says it has to be a "trophy".  It says an award, which could be a plaque, or something else.  Ray said speaking of flyers, he will try to read them more and more and be careful, things you want specifically stated, put it on the flyer when you do the flyer so everyone knows what to expect.  For instance, we have the disclaimer at the bottom regarding canopies, etc.  If you want to be specific about the awards, as long as it follows the rules for that event, whether it is rally, racing, car show, specifically state how the trophies will be given out on the flyer and then when the person comes, they know what they will be given.  Trophies, plaques, etc. if you cover the situation on the flyer, you solve any problems.  Another thing regarding flyers, there was a speed event in Florida that they used the words "street legal" on the flyer which kind of caused a controversy meaning you couldn't show up with a Group 3 car or an RP car, etc.  When he asked a question about that, the conclusion there was all he had to do was show up with DOT tires and he would be able to run an RP, you couldn't run Hoosier tires.  That would mean the expense of another set of tires.  There were two or three people in the room who questioned that since they didn't really want to spend the money for an extra set of tires, but they stated that would be legal.  Terry asked if the RCDs said that was legal and Ray said that was the way it was stated to him.  The full blown race car would be legal to run, as long as it met the noise restrictions, but it would have to have a DOT tire.  Terry said the take in the RE meeting was they can't do that, because what you are doing is taking away a class and you are not allowing an NCCC member and it has to be open to all classes.  Ray said that is not the conclusion they came to in the RCD meeting and Terry said this will become a battle between the REs and the RCDs.  Ray said they will start with the new Rule Book and any changes, anything you want to add or take away, that started at the last meeting.  If you see anything in the Rule Book that you don't like or want to change or you have an idea, there are specific forms in there you can type up a change and send it to Ray or send it to the Competition Chairman and they will consider it and maybe go through and make changes.  Ray felt that getting any changes through is tough.  Another one they came up with, Ray has a Grand Sport and there was an issue how competitive they are with the Z06s, so they moved it from N back to M last year.  They never finished the discussion on it, but they moved it back this year from M to N, so they put it back where it was.  So that puts the Grand Sport with 460 hp against 650 hp in the Z06, so competition-wise you are "out horsepowered", but they said everyone is complaining.  Ray suggested just make a separate class for the Grand Sport because there are so many people who have Grand Sports who are doing autocross, and there were some people who thought that was a good idea.  Their defense to that was if they made a separate class for every car they would have way too many classes.  Ray tried to point that that is the popular car for now, so we will see what happens.  It seems to be tough to get changes made.  
High Speed Licenses - Ray brought that up.  He and Al had gotten on to look up licenses because they thought they might have to do that for the Convention.  The point of view given for that is that they might not have to do that because they will look up licenses when people register, so they will know if they have a high speed license when they register and if they don't they will have to get one or they won't be able to run high speed.  They found that there were specific people who should have high speed licenses who didn't.  For instance, Jack Alexander, who thought he did, but realized he didn't.  Eventually he found it listed that he did have a high speed license, but there are two or three other places where it wasn't shown.  Hopefully that is now entered correctly.  If you want you high speed license you can go on line.  Ray is not sure how to do it, he doesn't have it with him.  He will get an explanation, you can go on and print it and if you don't have it listed, let him know and they will get you qualified.  Fred Dugach said as far as updating the high speed licenses, has Ray figured that out yet.  Ray said "kind of", but after the changes, he hasn't looked to see what has been changed.  He did one.  Fred said so Ray can change it and Ray said yes he can.  When he asked them about the printed card, they weren't opposed to him passing out a printed card, their preference was that you go on line and get it yourself.  They didn't really give a reason why they don't want printed cards, but Ray would guess they probably had a discussion they don't want people going out and saying they have a National Council card and I have a high speed license.  He doesn't think they wanted it represented anywhere other than National Council.  Fred showed people how to screen print it so they can save it on their phone.  Terry said if you are into it enough and know that you are going to a high speed event, look up the rules and see if you qualify, the onus would then be on the member to have it before he goes in case there are any glitches, rather than standing there at registration and arguing about it or if you are out in an area with no cell phone service.  If you just go on and ask the Governor to print out your membership card, that membership card has your high speed designation on it.  Barb Kukasky said when they do renewals, she goes in and if you have a high speed, it automatically sends you the digital card and you can put it on your phone or you can print it.  Terry said, like he was saying in the beginning, if you get your plastic card and print the high speed out, you can just put it on the back of your card and laminate it.  Ray asked Barb to repeat what she said.  She said, when she does renewals, the system automatically sends you a link for a digital card and on the back of this card it would show your high speed license.  But they are not on the back of the plastic card.  Everyone should already have them, rather than asking you (Ray) for them.  Ray said that is probably why they told him to tell everyone to go to the computer system to get it, so when you print your paper NCCC card, that printout on the back will have your high speed license listed.  Fred said when you do the renewal, if you save the link, you can just change the EO number and you can print anyone's card.  Barb said she is aware of that.  Terry said anyone thinking they are going to do high speed, that is also a good check on the system, if you look at that, like Jack, if it is not marked on the card and you know you have it, then you have time to get it straightened out, rather than having a problem at registration.  Fred asked what the approval process is.  Ray said it is listed in the Rule Book.  You have to attend so many speed events in a specific period of time and it has to be three separate weekends.  For instance, if it is a three day weekend, you do 21, no, it has to be so many spread out over a certain time.  Fred then asked why can't a Governor update that?  Ray said it has always been the RCD.  He pointed out that he hasn't been a Governor recently so he will sit down with Barb when she does her Governor stuff and learn that process again.  Ray thanked everyone who is helping and working with him along the way.  He asked for questions or comments so far.
Next, he said there have been some questions about his phone number, the flyer has been corrected and he prefers 330-205-2801 that is his cell phone the other number listed which is an 868-5540 number is his land line at his house.  Please use the cell phone.
Ray could go through all the changes which have been gone through and how they have been modified and changed, but the best thing to do is go on the website and read the minutes from the RCD meeting and that will tell you everything about what was taken out, what was put back, which doesn't really affect anyone here.  Tire sizes and wheels were taken out and now they have put them back.  Peggy Quine said she doesn't think there are any minutes on line as of yet.  Peggy said you can go on line on "Members Only" and get the minutes, the last year or so there have not been any minutes on line for RCD.  Ray said that is changed because now we have Bill Docherty.  So, now the minutes are there, Ray printed them out.  They had the meeting on Friday and he printed them out on the 25th.  Peggy said she had not seen that these minutes had been posted.  They cannot find any minutes from the past few years.
Ray then wanted to talk about energy and enthusiasm.  He and Barb had talked after the meeting about energy and enthusiasm from club members.  What they have found is they have is they have a very diverse club, they cover everything from autocross people to people who are just interested in the social aspect of the club.  What Ray has found is that the people who like to do the parading and social life promote that and the people who like autocross, rally, etc. promote these and when he walks into a room filled with this kind of people, you just naturally feel an energy because of the enthusiasm for the car.  It's kind of the same thing when you go to the National meetings, the energy and enthusiasm is evident.  You may not know this, but there are probably people in your clubs that don't understand everything that we do.  If you start to talking to them and explaining, they may develop that same energy and enthusiasm, so try to relate to them on this kind of activity side as opposed to the social side.  Ray gave a couple of examples, for instance Barb's husband was a golfer and now he is on his way to being Mario Andretti.  He is tenth in the Region this year and that all happened in about two to three years.  Barb said he originally worked the autocross events and then he got into autocrossing.  So the point is try to draw more people in to competition.  Joe Maddingly has gone from a member of Buckeye to the Competition Director of the club.  So work with the people in your club that you need to draw out and get involved.  Buckeye is 60 years old this year and they have put a group of the older members to talk about different things and he talked to some people and they didn't know the club did all this stuff.  Ray asked for questions and comments and there were none.  Terry said if anyone can't find the minutes from Competition, RCD, etc. contact the RCD and they will find them for you.  The Treasurer's Report from National will never be on line.  They will be sent to the Governors as an email.  If you do not get them, contact Chris Rice and request them.
Treasurer Report - Sue Hamilton
Sue asked if everyone had gotten her latest report.  Sue briefly gave the starting balance, mentioned the debits and credits and then gave the ending balance.  She and Terry, after some discussion, Sue made a couple of changes, because Convention shows zero, but the General Fund had actually paid for the booklets to do our proposal to National and that was $1,157.19.  So when you read the detail, they put the money back into the General Fund and took it out as a negative number in the Convention, so that is why it is a negative number, because we paid for the booklets.  
She added another Track X post since we now have that event coming up and we made a deposit payment to the NCM Motorsports Park, so we actually have a negative number there.  We actually have three people who have paid for Track X 4 and that will be on the next report because we didn't receive  them in time to put in this report.  Also, Ray gave her a check which is not on this report, but which will be on the next one, the East Ohio Region rebate for our awards which was $1,602 and that will be in the next report.  Sue asked if there were any questions on this report, and she had to end it February 15th so that it was done by the meeting.  There were no questions.  Rich Brooks made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report, Chuck Stephens seconded.  Motion passed unanimously, none opposed, none abstaining.   A question was asked of Terry about Track X 4, and after reading the December minutes, a motion was made to proceed.  We had $1,675 left from last year in the General Fund.  To hold the date Terry had to have the deposit of $3,000 in by February.  Since he was authorized in December to go ahead with Track X 4, he wrote the check to hold the date.  All it will take is five people and we already have three, and that money is back in.  The other thing, as he has told you before, we have the June 30th date to get 50 drivers and that will cover the whole amount.  If we don't get that, we can pull the plug 90 days before and all they might keep is $1,000, so basically that would be the amount from the people from the previous event.  We will also have the option that if we don't get that number, if we are real close, we will check with those who have signed up to see if they would want to increase their amount to do it.  That is in the financials and it was asked of Terry and he wanted to explain it.  Terry asked for any questions.  There were none.
Sue did have one more thing.  The By-Laws stated we need a year end report, so she just took all Peggy's reports, copy and pasted them together and sent that out to the Governors, so we did meet the requirement to send out a year end report.
Committees
Terry mentioned that Mickey Ouellette is not here and she is on most of the committees.  At this meeting we are supposed to reaffirm who is on each of the committees and Mickey requested that Terry hold off on that until the next meeting in May and there is nothing coming up with the committees, to talk about who would like to be on the committees, etc., so she would like to hold off on this until May.  Terry asked if anyone had a problem with that.  The committees are Budget, Hall of Fame, By-Law and Banquet.  Terry asked if anyone had a problem with that, the only committee Mickey is not on is the Banquet committee.  
Hall of Fame
No one is going into the Hall of Fame.  Terry also asked if the Governors realized they could have voted for both of the people who were nominated.  We can put in up to three, so if there are three members on the ballot, you can vote for all three.  They did have everyone respond, all thirteen clubs.  
By-Law Committee
There are no By-Law changes in the works, and he asked if anyone had any By-Law change they want to bring up.  No one did.
Banquet
The Banquet is tonight and MOCC is hosting  Nora Roper who is speaking tonight brought the yellow C8 convertible up with snow tires on it.
Convention Update
Dan Gallagher mentioned the Convention coming up this year in Indianapolis and asked how many present were registered for that.  This would be our preview of how a Convention is put on, a learning experience to see what goes into a Convention, so Dan asked everyone to take this year to see what a Convention will be like.  Dan is planning on going to learn about behind the scenes stuff and Al will also.  They are inviting all the Chair people from our Convention to at least get some information about their particular activity so we can have a little better idea of what we are going to run into for 2021.  We will have fun in 21.  We are starting out with just getting the approval for our logo.  We will be doing some marketing and some social media.  Karen will be doing a Regional facebook page.  The first blurb they put out was a questionnaire of what do you want to do in the Convention of 2021.  That has been posted on the NCCC facebook page and is also now up on the NCCC website under Conventions.  We will be putting things out as they come up to let everyone know where we are at with certain things, the next posting will relate to the tours that we have finalized and we have confidence that we will put those on.  We will be posting schedules of what will happen on what days.  In case you haven't heard, the host hotel will be the Embassy Suites in Independence.  We have Nelson Ledges lined up for the high speed, Dragway 42 lined up for the low speeds and drags, so we have the major competition venues handled.  The car show and concours will be at the host hotel and the concours is going to be inside.  We have the major pieces put together and will be fine tuning a lot more of the activities as we go along.  There is going to be a Convention committee meeting this afternoon in this room at 4:00.  Everyone is invited to come and part a part of the Convention 2021.  Dan asked for questions.  Karen Santagata did not have a questions, but with regards to the host hotel, it has been remodeled and it is beautiful and in a year all the kinks should be worked out.  Dan said a quick comment about the host hotel, his plans are to attend Convention and as Co-Director he will be staying at the host hotel, even though he is only 20 minutes away.  All the rooms are suites, a bedroom, living room and other facilities.  Al said we would like to have really good Regional participation, like the autocross, high speed at Nelsons.  You have to sign up for the Convention to do that, even if you don't stay at the hotel.  You can come to the Convention with a day pass, but you can't compete with only a day pass.  Ray had a comment about tech, he said they will take any body who knows anything at all about teching cars.  Chuck Stephens said in the past all the RCDs have always jumped in and helped, so that is an unwritten rule.  Ray said the other thing that has him baffled is drag racing, since he hasn't been involved in drag racing in a long time and drag racing has changed over the years, so anyone that could help with tech at the drag strip would be appreciated.  Mike Getzy asked if our yearly inspection would count towards Convention and the answer is no, Convention is totally separate.  Al said he and Dan were not signing up for any events at this year's Convention, but they will go to the autocross and high speeds and see what they do.  They will go to the drag racing.  Ray said there is tech and teardown for record drags, there are certain parameters, you don't get a record with just one run.  It will be a whole new area for Ray.  He will take any help he can get there.  Dan said with all these events we are looking to have this Convention become a get away vacation for those of us who live in the area, there will be a lot of things available to us that we might skip because it is in our own backyard.  For instance, it has been years since Dan has been to the Rock N Roll Hall of Fame.  He hasn't been to the Art Museum and the other Museums in University Circle for quite some time.  Football Hall of Fame, he has not been there, only for work.  So, think about these things and if you do have some ideas for the tours, please get with Al, Cheryl or Dan and they will consider the viability of doing more activities.  Dan feels attendance will be up for our Convention because we are offering things for people to do every day and our goal is to keep the Conventioneers busy so when they go home they can rest up rather than resting on their vacation.  That is a quick, short update of Convention, if anyone has any questions outside of this meeting, please get in touch with them and they will be happy to address them.  Terry asked if there were any questions regarding the 2021 Convention.  He said they will need a lot of help and will want people from our Region on all these tours, probably two people on each bus, to make sure everyone is supposed to be there and help in any way they can.  They are working out the details on this, but bottom line is they will need everyone's help from the Region.  There were no further questions.
RE Report - Terry Muich
There wasn't a whole lot going on at National.  The proxies are all good for the year with the way they have it set up they are not needed.  He got Tom's in and he has all the proxies in.  Blue Bars, if you want an article for Blue Bars, the deadline is March 1st.  The REs have some By-Laws and Standing Rule changes in the process, but right now the committee is working on them, putting them in the proper forms and when that is done, they will get them out to the Governors before the next National meeting for them to review.  2020 Convention is in Indianapolis, July 5th through the 10th.  If you sign up on line, they have a hint for before you sign up (but Terry thinks this should be required), if you go in and out of it, it sends your incomplete form to Betty Parks.  So Betty might get four emails from you and she has to go through all four of them to figure out exactly what you want to do.  Terry went on and if you just take your time and read it and understand exactly what it says, you don't click enter at all until you are done.  It is easy.  At the meeting there were 320 people who had signed up and they need 400 to break even.  They should get that.  Terry asked if everyone knew that the Members Only Password has been changed for the year.  If you have the password, don't put it on facebook or anything that is out there for general consumption.  You can email it to somebody, but do not put it on any kind of media, newsletter, print or electronic media.  Walt said if you have Chrome as a browser, if you are going into the National website, use another browser, because in Walt's words, "Chrome doesn't play well with the National website".  
Nominations - RCD, RMD and Secretary are up for election this year.  Regional officers shall be elected annually at the Regional meeting just prior to the final NCCC Governors meeting at the end of the year.  Which means they will be elected at the third meeting, which will be in September.  Each club shall have one vote.  Nominations from the floor will be open for each office at the Regional meeting prior to the meeting set for the election of officers.  This means technically, nominations will be open at the May meeting.  Nominations will close 15 days prior to the election, withdrawals will be accepted by the Secretary no less than 30 days preceding the election.  To hold an office, the person must attend at least two Regional meetings within the last year before putting their name on the ballot for an office.  For example, your name would go on the ballot in June 2005 so between 2004 and 2005 you would have had to attend two Regional meetings.  The Secretary shall immediately notify all Governors of any withdrawals or additional nominations.  If all individuals so nominated have withdrawn for a particular office, nominations for that office will be accepted at the election meeting and the election of such officer will be held at the next regularly scheduled NCCC Governors meeting.  The next Governors meeting will be at the Galaxy and we moved it to May 16th because they couldn't give us the previous week because they were booked up.  For those of you coming and even at the May meeting we won't be at the little Cellar Room, that actually is booked, they are going to move us into one of their banquet rooms.  It is still the same deal, if we order lunch, the room is free.  Terry asked if everyone was clear on nominations.
Track X 4
Track X 4 will be Wednesday September 30th and Thursday October 1st of 2020.  Most everyone knows Wendell Strode who just retired as Director of the Museum.  As everyone who was as Track X two years ago knows, Wendell's platoon has a reunion every other year at Bowling Green.  Two years ago when we were down there, Mitch from the track came up to Terry and approached him and said normally they let Wendell's guys drive around the track and they asked if we would give them a ride and we all said sure.  They loved it, no issues.  The reason we made it Wednesday/Thursday this year is that is the time Wendell's is going to have his reunion there, and Friday was already booked up at the track.  Terry's thoughts are that we need to show support for the folks that fought for us and Wendell let Terry know that he was in Vietnam and he said his platoon was one that would go out for months at a time and come back for a couple of days and then go back out again.
Factory Tours - We are penciled in for factory tours on the Friday morning after Track X.  Right now the information Terry has is that they used to have about 20 people per tour and they are dropping that back to 15, so we are penciled in for two tours Friday morning after Track X.  The last he talked to them they hadn't even put together their people for running it, they wanted to have things up and running two weeks before the Bash which is the 23rd & 24th of April.  We are penciled in for that Friday. Until they get all their ducks in a row down there, we don't have costs, as soon as Terry gets the information, he will get it out to everyone and also he has already talked to them about doing a Tuesday afternoon tour before Track X and the latest we could get there would be 1:30, so if you got up early and got down there by noon, and remember you gain an hour, it is a possibility we could have some tours Tuesday afternoon.  So get that information to your club members and anyone interested contact Terry.
Region Reimbursement for the Convention Directors - Al brought this up, and it was in the minutes about Region reimbursement for the Convention Directors like we do with the $50 for Governors.  Terry went into the By-Laws and the only thing he found (and if anyone can find anything different, please let him know), under the By-Laws, Section III, under Finance, under Compensation - No Governor or Regional Officer shall receive any compensation from the Region for services as a Governor or Regional Officer except for the reimbursement of out-of-pocket expenses as are approved by a majority of the Board of Governors.  What was interesting to Terry was that nowhere did he find where they historically turn in their receipts and get a $50 reimbursement.  He found that nowhere.  Cheryl said they only get that for the National meetings, but what Terry is saying out of our By-Laws, they've been getting the $50 and doing it wrong.  Nowhere does it say the amount.  Chuck Stephens asked if it could possibly be in the Standing Rules and Terry said he looked and could not find it there.  If anyone can find it, please let Terry know.  Realistically, what it says is everyone who goes out there could turn in their hotel expense, etc. and be reimbursed, because those are out-of-pocket expenses.  But it says there they aren't supposed, so everyone has been getting that $50 "illegally".  Sue did find it in the Standing Rules, "Each club in the Region will pay annual dues to the Region"....it's in that paragraph, that's why Terry missed it.  Line 2 under Financial Matters in the Standing Rules, "The RE, RCD and RMD shall be reimbursed as per the approved budget towards expenses for each National Council meeting they attend.  A person sitting in proxy to a meeting"......but it doesn't have an amount.  Sue pointed out that it says per the budget, so all we have to do is put it in the budget and Terry asked if it was in the budget and Sue said yes it is at $50 per the budget for this year.  This is ok, but it says nothing about Directors and technically the Convention Directors are actually National offices, not Regional.  So it is basically up to the Governors, based on what we found, how you guys want to handle it.  Did anyone mention it to their clubs?  We talked about it in December.  Any discussion on that, do we think Dan and Al should get that, if they turn in their hotel receipts like we do and get the $50, because right now they get the same reimbursement from National as the rest of the officers up here, you get a one way mileage check per IRS from your address to St. Louis and National pays that.  What it has been is we turn in our hotel receipt and there is a form for reimbursement and we get $50, that is per budget.  Any discussion.  Al has requested the Convention Directors, because they have to go, get the same.  Al Flanhofer said like Terry said, the three Regional officers get reimbursed because they have to go to St. Louis and now since he and Dan are Convention Directors they are required to go to St. Louis also, so he thought they should receive the same reimbursement.  They get the same reimbursement as the officers also, the IRS reimbursement for mileage one way from National.  Peggy Quine said National pays them a check and all that at the end of the year comes out of the Convention to pay that back to National.  Sue asked if the Region pays them, because she doesn't know what fund to pay them out of if this gets approved, that National will then reimburse.  Peggy is not sure what the Region will pay, but National will give them a check if they go to St. Louis.  Sue said National gives the officers a check if they go to St. Louis, so it is really no different.  But it will come out of the Convention money, not Region.  Terry asked Peggy if what she was saying is when the expenses go in at the end of Convention, National will bill us for what they have been reimbursed and it will come out of our Convention profits, and Peggy said yes.  Terry said it is the same as us paying for the brochures for Convention, when it is all said and done, money we have spent for Convention and money that National spent, they have already given the hotel a deposit, that is coming out of the 2021 Convention Budget.  National does pay for the tracks and the hotel, National pays the big items so the Region doesn't have to, but that also goes on the books for Convention, so when it is all said and done and the Convention is over, they take the money we bring in from Convention and all the expenses, including whatever money Dan and Al get, that will be deducted from the money we take in and hopefully the money we take in is a lot more than the money we spend, as long as we get the people here.  Peggy Quine pointed out that it is supposed to be a break even, we are technically not supposed to make money.  The idea is to have a really good Convention and a high turnout, the better the turnout to have a little bit of profit so you cover your expenses.  Peggy said if you have a really good turnout and make a lot of money, at that point during the Convention you just add things to give back to the people who are coming.  Still, Al is requesting to turn in his expenses to go to St. Louis as Convention Director and getting the $50, so the way that reads, we need a motion.  We can do this at each meeting and pay them.  Motion made and seconded, passed unanimously, none opposed and none abstaining.  Sue asked out of which fund this would come, Terry said we are paying them as Regional, so it would come out of the General Fund.  Sue was not sure if this was Convention, and Terry said basically they are doing it as Regional, so it should come out of the General Fund and note what it is for.  We will have to accept it at each meeting.  Al had a question for Peggy Quine regarding Betty Parks being the Treasurer for Indianapolis and she will be for ours.  When will she get involved with our Convention, as soon as the Indianapolis one is over and the answer was September.  September is normally when the Treasurer is appointed.  So, Al said everything we are doing now she will get caught up on?  Peggy said she will ask you to do a form for any receipts you want reimbursed for, you have to fill out the form and tell her why you need the money and you submit it to her with the receipts and she will pay you.  
Chuck Stephens had a comment to make, he agrees with what has been said that you give the stuff back as appropriate.  But he remembers a couple years back, there were some watches that went to the Executive Board and then they called back and said they didn't have any money.  Nobody knew about these $500 watches they were giving to the Executive Board, so be careful what you give away.  Terry said he and Peggy were just having a discussion before the meeting about some of the hidden stuff and it was kind of gray to both of them as to how it was resolved when National goes to Mid America and they take the National Banner and set up a booth and a tent, Bloomington Gold, the Bash...there are about four big ones they go to and there is a group that gets reimbursed by National and they aren't clear about how much they get reimbursed and where the money comes out of.  Peggy agreed that they kind of gloss over it, so they are going to make sure they find out what all is going on.  We just want to have things clarified.  They are working hard to get clarity.  It was brought up at the RE meeting and the Governors meeting and it is up to the President, who is Dale Samuelson and he is supposed to be determining how many people are to go, because Terry thinks it was supposed to be four people maximum.  What was happening was they were asking for a lot of volunteers to show up so people were showing up and working the booth, handing out information, etc. and from what Terry heard, they were working as many or more hours as the people who were being paid.  So Terry is trying to find out what fund it is coming out of and how much.  They have also found out that at Convention there are a lot of people that get a free ride at Convention which is kind of hidden.  If you Governors have the chance and can work it into your schedule, please come to the National meetings.  There is more information you find out at the Hospitality Room on Friday night and Saturday night than at any of the meetings.  They do car pool for the meetings and one year they had enough that they rented a van and had about 10 or 12 people.  Normally the group meets at Terry's house and go from there.  Just contact Terry and let him know, and if there is enough they can look into renting a large van.  
New Business
Ray Valentine said he is not sure if it is new business, but he would like to comment about flyers.  In his training program Al has put him through, they had a flurry of flyers which they entered into the system.  The point he is trying to make about flyers is that they have a specific time, he thinks it is 45 days before the event you have to supply him the flyer and he has to put it in.  Keep in mind if you get him those flyers sooner than later, they get put in the website and those flyers go into the National flyer bank, so everybody in the country gets to see that flyer, so keep in mind they might be driving through East Ohio Region and say gee, maybe I can get National points by coming to your car show because I have this flyer on my phone and may stop in from Oklahoma while they are passing through Ohio and spend $20 at your event to gain points.  There are a lot of people who are like that in National, they don't hesitate to drive from Oklahoma to Florida.  Anyway, get your flyers into him as soon as you can so they can get them on the National website.  Terry said here is how the database is now set up to operate.  You go into the Competition database, you enter the EO number and Chair and Co-Chair onto the Competition database and the Chair and Co-Chair put their EO numbers in, they create their own password, and they are supposed to enter in all your events and enter the flyers and when the event is all done, the Chair and Co-Chair are supposed to tally the points and enter them on the Competition database.  So you have your Sanction Numbers and the dates and you get those entered and after that is done you click approve and it sends it to your Governor.  Your Governor is supposed to look at all the information to see that it is correct and he clicks on approve and it will say sent to RCD and then the RCD does the same thing, so you have 8 sets of eyes looking at this information before it goes to National.  The reason this was brought up to Terry is because they haven't been as good stewards as they should in making sure it is correct before it goes to National, there was a problem with the dates on a flyer that was corrected and it has been brought up to Terry, and it could be true, people that run for National points will mark it on their calendar as soon as it is out there and then won't look at it again.  In the meantime, they didn't see that the date was changed, so they show up at the event and it was moved.  Point being, this is the progression with the database, how it is supposed to be.  We have to be better stewards in making sure the information is correct when it goes in the first time.  Fred Dugach said he doesn't know of anyone who has a Chair or Co-Chair who actually enters the information on the flyer.  Terry says he understands, he didn't say this is the reality of it, this is the way the database is setup and how it is supposed to be run.  The thought process behind that is if you have more people helping with this, you have a tendency to get more help because you don't have any one person doing a lot of work.  Fred Dugach said one thing he did find is that if you have an error on the flyer, you can actually upload that again and replace it, so you don't have to go through the approval process.  Change the flyer, upload it and it is done.  Terry said that is the way it is supposed to be done and basically it would be nice to get folks involved and help your Governors out, at least work with them.  Ray said, here again, his whole point was don't procrastinate, the sooner you get it done, the more people may see it.  If its on the National website, like he said, these people travel all over the country for National points.  Terry said, also the sooner you get it in, the more time you have to correct any mistakes that might have been made.  They just went through this with the Hall of Fame stuff.  There were four of them who looked at it and two of them picked up that they put an e on the end of Burk's name.  
Terry still has patches for $2 each and window clings for free.  
Sam Sicilia said he would like back up for something for Ray, if he could.  He asked Ray if he had a list of clubs that have finished and completed flyers.  As for example, his club is finished, are there other clubs that are finished or not finished.  Ray doesn't have a list, when he goes on and approves the flyers, the next thing says "waiting for results".  Terry said you just go on the National website and open it up and look at the event.  MOCC doesn't have their flyer out for the Children's Home yet or the Rally and Car Show.  The low speeds flyer is out.  Terry asked if there were any other questions or discussion.  There was none.
Round Table
Al Flanhofer - Corvette Cleveland - They have three events this year, starting out with Sunnyside which is June 7th.  All their flyers are on line.
T R Aldrich - North East Ohio - Nothing at this time
Ray Valentine said to answer San's question, he did create a file of every flyer he has approved, so Sam can look at that if he wants to.  When he approves the flyers, there may be some things he doesn't know, like directions to the event, Chair and Co-Chair names, phone numbers, etc.
Mahoning Valley Corvettes - Sam Sicilia - Thanked everyone for their help with the 2021 Convention coming up.  Everything is very organized.  The Greenwood car show will be coming up and they will again be having a car show at the Packard Museum in July.  They are trying to get everything organized for the Greenwood car show, one question was when you have a car show, if a club calls and says they have, say 10 people coming, do you reserve the spots, and also if the car show starts at 9:30, if they don't show by, say 10 or 10:30, do you still hold the spots?  Chuck Stephens said the best thing to do is if you have the flyer and there is a cell phone number on it, give them a courtesy call and let them know of any delay.  Yes, there is a grace period.  Terry said the easiest way is if a group calls up and requests you to save them a spot, request an ETA from them and then give about 1/2 hour from then.  Let your parking crew know.  
Terry said while Mahoning has the floor, didn't Sam say they were going to do the 2020 Banquet?  We do need someone to do the 2020 Banquet to be held in 2021.  Sam will go to his Executive Committee.  Terry pointed out that anyone who agrees to do the Banquet will have the support and help from anyone who has done it in the past, like hotel information, etc.
Buckeye Corvettes - Barb Kukasky - Their first event will be May 17th at Progressive, they are co-chairing with Corvette Canton.  She has all her flyers except Amish Door because they are still working on the details of that (like coupons, overnight, etc.) and it will be in Wilmot.  That will be in August, so they have four events and she has three of her flyers posted.
Corvette Canton - Mark Thurin - Nothing to report.
Competition Corvette - Fred Dugach - Memorial weekend they have an 18 low speed event with matching times shared with Fun Center, Corvette Cleveland, Northeast Ohio and Buckeye.  It is at the Lorain County Speedway Track.
Kanawha Valley - Chuck Stephens - April 25th & 26th Kanawha Valley and Mound City will be hosting a 14 event weekend, and he has requested that the new RCD and the old RCD come down and do the tech.  That will be in Zanesville and if anyone wants to get in on doing an autocross, it is a very nice place.  The cost will be $70 for the day.  On June 27th they have a 6 event PC car show in the city of Dresden.  
Mound City Corvette - Dave Brennan -  In April they have the speed events in Zanesville.  Thanked everyone that worked/participated in events last year and supported the Region. 
Medina Corvette - Tom Steinke - Tom is wondering why flyers are not updated on the Regional website.  Terry asked him, such as... Tom said their flyer is not on there and Terry asked if it was put in and Tom said it was submitted and is on the National website, but not the Regional website.  Ray said if you look up the events on the EOR website it is not there.  They also have 5 rallies on May 31st.  Ray will check on that.  Rich Brooks said the flyer that you can't see on the Regional website has a very interesting little blurb about the 4th or 5th line down and it says you will be registering at the most unusual place you have ever registered and I will guarantee you that there are people that have never been there before at any time in their life.  
Tiretown - Peggy Quine - Their car  show is at Beef O'Brady's on June 20th.
Terry said as far as the website, we are in the process of changing Webmasters.  One of our new club members is a "techy" guy.  In fact we met him at the show last year up at the park.  He and his wife just moved here from out of state and they were sitting there and Terry went up to them and starting talking to them and they became a member and Terry found out he was familiar with computers and a tech guy, so he asked him what he knows about websites.  Eric, our former Webmaster, bought himself a big fishing boat and he is in to that now, rather than Corvettes.  The new persons name is Dave New and he will be here for the banquet and he has connected with them via email and they have copied Terry that they have exchanged phone numbers.  It won't be an overnight thing, but probably this week Terry will check to see what progress is being made, so we will have a different Webmaster.  
Al said he is looking at the NCCC and Region events, Tom's flyers are on line.  It was pointed that they were not on the EOR website.  Al then asked if he had emailed them to the Webmaster to put them on the website and Tom said no he hadn't.  Al pointed there is no link between the Region and the National websites.  Ray said he is National and the Governors send him stuff for National.  Terry said we need to get some clarity on this.  Alan Moore said that traditionally the RCD made sure they were on both websites.  Al said right now we are in transition, but he will get them put on.  Peggy Quine asked if Al hadn't done that in the past, put the flyers on.  Al said when he was RCD he usually told Eric about the flyers he received.  Terry said there are two transitions going on right now, they are RCD and Webmaster, and we are finding out how critical those two positions are.  Ray thanked the Governors for bringing that to their attention because that was just something they hadn't discussed in the training and so forth he had been going through.  Terry said, if you have an issue with anything, don't hesitate, just drop them an email.  Al said he agrees with Fred, they should just be one place.  If they are on the National website, you should just be able to go there and look at them, why be redundant.  Put them in one place so everyone knows where they are at.  Barb said you could just put a note "see NCCC website for flyer".  Fred said on our Regional website, there is a link, that Eric did that goes to standings.  Al said we should probably put a link on our site that goes to flyers so we don't have to put them on our website.  Why make extra work for people.  Fred also wanted to make a point to thank Eric for all his work on the website and also Ray for his new position.  That is part of what Ray was talking about, people stepping up to do things.  We need everybody's help.
Mid-Ohio Corvette - Cheryl Getzy - Mid Ohio is having their first event, which is a low speed in Eastlake, Saturday, May 30th. Smokey BBQ will be there for coffee, the restrooms will be open and you can order lunch and dinner from the restaurant.
Terry thanked everyone for showing up and thanked everyone in advance who is going to the Banquet.
50/50 drawing was held.
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Ryki Woods
Secretary 
